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			   Dear Alumni,

		  After seven decades of honorable tradition and impeccable service to 
the funeral service industry, 2016 marks the 70th Anniversary of John A. Gupton 
College. This is no simple mention on the calendar in the life of our beloved John 
A. Gupton College, but a remarkable achievement and a time honored milestone 
that celebrates not only the success and exemplary professionalism of the 
College, but also the timeless dedication of each and every alumni. I salute John 
A. Gupton College, Mr. and Mrs. Gupton, the superb faculty, and the dedicated 
staff for remaining faithful to the professionalism, academic excellence, and 
honorable heritage that is demanded by our profession. I congratulate each 
alumni on being a part of such an outstanding academic institution and for 
carrying the torch of professionalism as we continue to move forward in our 
individual careers and collective identity as John A. Gupton College alumni.
	 The John A. Gupton College Alumni Association will celebrate our annual 
reunion in Nashville on August 5-6, 2016. I am genuinely excited to once again 
join each of you for our annual gathering, and I am especially excited to be 
celebrating the 70th anniversary of John A. Gupton College this year during our 
reunion. As you will discover throughout this newsletter, we have scheduled 
special festivities to mark the 70th anniversary and add a little Music City flavor 
to this year’s celebration. I look forward to seeing each of you here in Nashville, 
and I sincerely hope you can join us for this exciting celebration.  
	 John A. Gupton College hosted its first “Information Day” at the College 
recently. This is an event designed to introduce new and prospective students to 
the industry in general, and John A. Gupton College in particular. I was honored 
to be a facilitator during this first ever event, and I was amazed at the enthusiasm 
expressed by the new students, and the level of interest this event generated. 
Another Information Day is schedule in June, and I am confident it will be as 
well attended and as beneficial for our new and prospective students who are 
seeking to be a part of our honorable profession and our beloved heritage as 
John A. Gupton College graduates.
	 The newsletter is filled with interesting news and important information 
regarding our upcoming reunion, and many other exciting 
events. I am honored to serve as your President of our 
John A. Gupton College Alumni Association, and I look 
forward to seeing each of you at our August Reunion. 
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Presidents Letter
Dear Alumni,

It is with sincere gratitude and profound honor that I am writing to you as the newest 
president of the John A. Gupton College Alumni Association. Looking back over the years 
since graduating John A. Gupton College as a member of the class of 1986, I am humbled to 
be able to serve each of you and John A. Gupton College in this capacity. 
Even though John A. Gupton College alumni are found across the nation and beyond, in 
diverse positions throughout the industry, in large locations in even larger cities, and in 
historic local establishments in small town neighborhoods, one common and indivisible 
characteristic unites us: each of us is a graduate of the finest academic institution within the 
funeral service industry. Being alumni of John A. Gupton College is something we can all be 
proud of and hold dear forever. It is the common thread that unites each of us in the fraternal 
bonds of professionalism, dedication, and commitment to service excellence within our 
industry.

John A. Gupton College has always been dedicated to being a leader in the academic and 
professional frontiers of funeral service education, and that leadership continues to be a part 
of our professional heritage. Once again, John A. Gupton College will be hosting the 
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges for our regular 
accreditation review the week of October 12. The commitment and dedication to academic 
excellence and professional development is a hallmark of John A. Gupton College, and the 
tradition of excellence continues.

On September 25, we celebrated the 69th anniversary of the founding of John A. Gupton 
College. The next generation of John A. Gupton College alumni who carry on our proud and 
honorable tradition will be walking the stage December 4 during the annual graduation and 
commencement ceremony. Please join me in attending this exciting occasion and wishing the 
next generation of funeral service professionals all the best as they step into the industry as 
well prepared and highly trained funeral directors and embalmers.

I would like to extend my sincere appreciation to the John A. Gupton College Alumni 
Association for the opportunity to serve as president. I remain committed to the college, and 
to each and every alumni, as together we carry the torch of the academic and professional 
heritage of John A. Gupton College that has served the funeral service industry with 
distinction since 1946. 

Best regards,

Jeff L. Duffer
Class of 1986

Jeff L. Duffer
Class of 1986



Alumni News

2016 Alumni Reunion
August 5th & 6th 2016

John A. Gupton College is celebrating 70 years

Friday, August 5th
A reception will be held at the Hilton Garden Inn from 

6pm-8pm.  This event is being sponsored by Wilbert 
Vault Company.

Saturday, August 6th
7:30 A.M. : Breakfast at the Hilton Garden Inn – Sponsored by Matthews-Aurora & 
Batesville

10:00 A.M. : JAGC Alumni Association Business Meeting at the Harris O. Yates Lecture 
Hall located on the John A. Gupton College campus.

Night Event
Dinner and Entertainment at the George Jones Museum in Nashville.

Ticket Price: $80 per person
(Ticket price includes: venue, food, and entertainment – Guests will have access to the 

Museum, as well as, the rooftop bar.)

6:00 P.M.: Happy Hour begins

6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M.: Dinner

7:30 P.M. - 9:00 P.M.: Entertainment

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:

The Hilton Garden Inn has a block of rooms reserved for 
JAGC Alumni for $179 plus tax per night. These rooms 
MUST be reserved by July 5th for the rate to apply. 
Contact them at (615) 369-5900 to reserve a room.

Anyone planning to attend the Saturday night event –
MUST register in advance by calling JAGC and sending 
ticket money. Checks should be made payable to:  
Gupton College.

(1715 Broadway, Nashville)



Alumni News

Class of 1991 – 25 year pins

Class of 1966 – 50 year pins

25 & 50 year pins to be awarded

Each year at our Saturday morning 
business meeting, pins are awarded 
to the individuals from classes 
celebrating 25 and 50 years as 
members of the Alumni.

If you are in contact with any member 
of  the class of 1991 or the class of 
1966, please encourage them to 
attend.

Year Pins



School News

A luncheon for the students enrolled in the Comps class took place on Wednesday, 
March 30th.  The guest speaker was current Alumni President, Jeff Duffer (’86).

The Comprehensive Review class is a massive undertaking, as well as, an 
irreplaceable and necessary class when preparing for the National Board exams.

Guess Who’s Turning 70!

Front Entrance

Harris Oliver Yates Lecture Hall Front Lobby Upstairs Hallway leading to Lecture Hall

John A. Gupton College of Mortuary Science held its first 
class on September 27, 1946 with an enrollment of 26 students.

Many changes have taken place throughout the 70 year history 
of the college.  Among these changes are the relocation to a 
20,000 square-foot facility in the fall of 1992 and the recent 
remodeling that took place between 2012 and 2013.

The college averages100 students per semester now and is 
reaching out in new ways to attract students.  This is a significant 
milestone for JAGC and we look forward to seeing everyone at 
this years reunion.

September 27, 1946



School News

Tracy Hamm-Allen, Director of Mortuary 
Science and Alumni Relations is pictured 
here with 2012 JAGC graduate Brett 
Jarman.  Brett visited recently from his 
hometown of Fort Collins, Co.  It’s 
always great to see our Alumni visit and 
catch up!

Visitor!

Marketing class takes a trip to Wilbert Vault

Every year Tracy Hamm-Allen takes her Marketing class on a series of field trips 
designed to introduce them to some of the major suppliers who they will rely on as a 
future member of the funeral profession.  These trips include a trip to the Batesville 

Casket Company, the Aurora Casket Company, and the Wilbert Vault Company.

The trip to Wilbert Vault took place on May 9th this year.  The Marketing class 
enjoyed a fabulous breakfast at the Holiday Inn West End/Vanderbilt before touring 

the facility.

John A. Gupton College would like to thank Wilbert Vault for allowing our students to 
see the inner workings of their plant.  A special thanks to Jackie Purcell and Danny 

Hurt for the kindness they show to all of our students and Alumni.

2016 JAGC Marketing Class

CO.



School News

John A. Gupton Information Day
On April 2, 2016, John A. Gupton College invited those interested in learning more about the 

programs offered at Gupton College to attend an information forum.

Todd Van Beck

Jeff Duffer, Jim Brewer, Jeff Murphy

Randy Nash & Sherrod Kimmins

During the presentation, guests had an 
opportunity to meet the staff, current students, 
and some alumni. They learned about the history 
and success of the College, in addition to current 
curriculum standards.

The audience had a chance to tour the college 
and get an idea from students and alumni 
regarding what it would be like to be a funeral 
professional. 
The faculty and staff wanted to thank the alumni 
and board members that were in attendance that 
day to show support.

Steve Spann

Additional Information Days are being planned at this time. We look forward to 
continued success with this new program and will continue to update our Alumni.
The next Information Day is scheduled for Saturday, June 18, 2016. We look forward to 
continued success with this program and will continue to update our Alumni. 



Saturday, June 18th from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon

AGENDA:

•Your career in Funeral Service

•Academic Studies at John A. Gupton College

•How to apply for admission

•Financial Aid

•State Licensing requirements

…and much more!

PROSPECTIVE STUDENTS
YOU AND YOUR GUESTS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THE 

JOHN A. GUPTON COLLEGE INFORMATION DAY



School News

Spring 2016
Melissa Bond

James Byrd

Corina Carrasco-Cox

Ashlee (AJ) Gordon

Kristen Hawkins

Tara Henson

Andrew Kennedy

Josh Kidd

Lillian Nichols

Marina Poisal

Nashville, TN

White Bluff, TN

Knoxville, TN

Taft, TN

Kingsport, TN

Columbia, TN

Lancing, TN

Harriman, TN

Franklin, KY

Henning, TN

TOP 
10%

Do you have anything you would 
like to share with your fellow 

Alumni?  The “Class Notes” section 
of the Newsletter is the perfect 

place to do so.  All we need are the 
details e-mailed to us along with a 
photo if you have one to include.  

You can announce things such as:

Weddings, Vacations, New Births, 
Accomplishments, Promotions, New 

work location.

Send all submissions to the 
newsletter editor Bobby Cook at 

cook@guptoncollege.edu

Moved? Changed your name? 
Different email address? Let us 

know so we can keep you informed 
about local events and JAG news 

that matters to you.  We have 
always asked that you keep your 

physical address updated with the 
Alumni Association so that we can 
easily stay in touch.  However, it 

would be a tremendous help for us 
to also have your current E-Mail 
address on file.  Please take the 
time to add or update your e-mail 

address in our records.

Congratulations to the Spring semester 2016 top 10%.  These students have put in 
the necessary study time to rise to the top!

In each Newsletter we like to 
“Spotlight” an Alumni member.  
If you are interested in writing 

an article, sharing your 
thoughts, or just in general 

writing a short biography about 
yourself and your career –

Please let us hear from you.

Anyone interested in being 
featured in the “Alumni 

Spotlight” section of a future 
newsletter, please contact 

Bobby Cook at 
cook@guptoncollege.edu

REUNION REMINDERS
•Reserve your room at the Hilton Garden Inn by July 5th for a Special Rate.

•Register in advance to attend the Saturday Night event at the George Jones Museum.

•Don’t forget about the reception on Friday, August 5th.

•If you’re in town for the reunion, stop by JAGC to see the newly remodeled facility.



School News

Batesville Trip

On Thursday, May 19th, the Marketing Class took a quick trip to Manchester, TN to 
visit the Batesville Casket Company. The students enjoyed a tour of the 
manufacturing plant as well as some instructional presentations from Batesville 
representatives. The students enjoyed a wonderful lunch provided by Batesville 
prior to returning to Nashville. 

Thank you Batesville!



School News

Trip to Aurora Hardwoods
The 2016 Marketing class visited the Aurora Hardwoods plant in Piney Flats, TN 
on Thursday, May 26th. The students were treated to a nice lunch at the Foundation 
Center in Bristol, TN prior to the plant tour. John A. Gupton College is appreciative 
of this opportunity to provide students a learning environment outside of the 
classroom for illustration on how wood caskets are made.

Thank you Matthews Aurora! 



Obituaries

David W. Bull, 71, of Englewood, passed away on Thursday, March 10, 2016, 
at his residence.
He was of Knoxville, and was a resident of McMinn County for most of his life. He 
was a son of the late George and Daisy Davis Bull. He was a graduate of John A. 
Gupton Mortuary School in Nashville and had worked at several funeral homes in 
the area. He was former owner and operator of Dender Funeral Home in Etowah. 
Funeral services were 8 p.m. Sunday, March 13, in the chapel of Laycock-Hobbs 
Funeral Home with the Rev. Russ Maples officiating. Interment was 11 a.m. 
Monday in Cochran Cemetery with military honors. Active pallbearers were Brad 
Moses, Michael Cochran, Jonathan Lee, Steve Lee, David M. Bull, Ryan Lee, and 
Aaron Lee.
The family received friends from 6 to 8 p.m. Sunday at the funeral home.  
Laycock-Hobbs Funeral Home of Athens was in charge of arrangements.

Tom Thurman Jr. passed away Friday December 25, 2015. 
He was a life -long resident of White County. 
He graduated from White County High School and attended 
Tennessee Tech on a basketball scholarship. He graduated from 
Tech and began a short teaching and coaching career at East 
Sparta Elementary School. In 1965 he became involved in the 
family business and became a John A. Gupton Alumni in 1966, 
He retired in 2003. He was a life-long member of Central Church 
of Christ, where he had been active in church leadership. Tom 
was a great lover of the outdoors and enjoyed hunting and fishing. 
He was also an avid UT football fan. He and his wife Sarah were 
amateur radio operators.  A private service was held at the 
request of the family.

Elmer Wylie Adair, husband of Dorsey Adair, and a resident of Hohenwald, passed 
away Friday, May 6, 2016 at Maury Regional Medical Center.
A funeral service was  held on Tuesday, May 10, 2016 at 1:00 PM at First Baptist Church 
in Hohenwald with Bro. Bert Spann, David Lowry, and Chad Ashmore officiating. Burial 
followed in Swiss Cemetery with military honors provided by the United States Army. The 
family received friends for visitation on Monday, May 9, 2016. 
A native of Hohenwald, Elmer was the son of the late Robert Adair and the late Mary 
Galloway Adair. He was a 1956 graduate of Lewis County High School, served his 
country in the United States Army, and was a lifelong member of First Baptist Church in 
Hohenwald where he served as a deacon. Elmer worked for Tennessee Center at 
Hohenwald as a Drafting Instructor where he eventually retired. After retirement, he 
enjoyed working at Walmart as a greeter.

Elmer also worked at the Lewis County Election Office and was previously an active Jaycee member and a member of 
the Lewis County Booster Club. He held public office as a Lewis County Commissioner and was part of the chain crew 
for the Lewis County Panther football team. Elmer was also voted the Best Man of Lewis County. He loved the 
University of Tennessee Football, but above all, he loved his family and will be deeply missed by all who knew and 
loved him. 
He leaves behind to cherish his memory his wife of 56 years: Dorsey Hensley Adair of Hohenwald; daughter: Tanna 
(Jimmy) Anderson of Hohenwald; son: Josh, 2015 JAGC graduate (Diene, 2013 JAGC graduate) Adair of 
Hohenwald; sisters: Mary Howell, Betty Kelly, Margaret Jean King; grandchildren: Maci (Caleb) Toungette and Hensley 
Adair; and great-granddaughter: Adilyn Grace Toungette.
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